
Mercedes College Newsletter 

Key Dates Principalôs Report 
Tuesday 9 May  
NAPLAN Testing 
P& F Forum 
 

Wednesday 10 May  
NAPLAN Testing 
Mothersô Day Breakfast 
 

Thursday 11 May  
NAPLAN Testing 
Year 9 Ballroom Dancing  
 

Friday 12 May  
College Photography Day 
Year 10 Bushdance  
 

Tuesday 16 May 
Year 7 ACC Lightning Carnival 
 

Wednesday 17 May  
Year 8 Lightning Carnival 
 

Thursday 18 May  
Year 9 Ballroom Dancing 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
  

Dear Parents/Guardians 
 

It has been a smooth start to Term 2 with students and staff returning fresh 
from a well-earned rest. I hope you enjoyed the time as a family over the 
vacation period. It is important that we renew our energy levels with rest and 
that we have time to enjoy leisure pursuits. As Alan Cohen said, ñThere is 
virtue in work and there is virtue in rest. Use both and overlook neither.ò 
 

Our first day of term began with a memorable Anzac Assembly. We were 
fortunate to hear from Mr Chris Rampant who gave some thought-provoking 
insights and his comments on how war touched WA came as a surprise to 
many who heard his address. Music and war poetry also featured at the 
assembly preparing students for a celebration of Anzac Day on the Tuesday.  
Over the past few years the Anzac gathering was held very early in the 
morning but it was decided that a later start involving all students and staff was 
a better approach. 
 

A large group of students supported Relay for Life last weekend and many laps 
of Challenger Stadium were completed over twenty-four hours. Thanks to the 
staff members who willingly gave up their weekend to support the students and 
the many parents who provided food and tents. It was our tenth year of 
involvement in Relay for Life. 
 

Year 9 Ballroom Dancing made a positive start in the first week of term. During 
the days leading up to the first lesson there was a buzz of excitement in the 
Year 9 locker area. Students from both Mercedes and Trinity were quite 
nervous to begin with but by the end of the first lesson the shyness 
disappeared.  
 

On Monday afternoon, after school the Student Representative Council had a 
leadership formation session. The guest speaker was Ms Mariann OôNeill, a 
Deputy at CBC Fremantle and former student of Mercedes. She spoke to the 
students about her time at Mercedes and her leadership journey. It was an 
informative and humorous presentation. At the end of her observations a 
question and answer session was conducted. The students then worked in 

Insight from Catherine McAuley: 
 

Godôs Holy Will be done in all things. 
May He never leave the choice to us.  
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Staff and students paid tribute at a Anzac Day Assembly held on the first day of term.  
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Reflection 
 

The Door of Mercy 
Mary Wickham  

 
The Door of Mercy is double-hinged, 
swinging in, opening out, 
sturdy, yet easily moved. 
My friend says: You only have to 
knock once, and you only have to 
knock lightly. 
The Door of Mercy rests on the 
threshold of need. 
Its single key is kindness, which is 
always in the lock. 
Faithfulness is its lintel, 
hope and healing the strong jambs 
either side. 
The Door of Mercy might be  
splendidly red, 
 it could be an unobtrusive brown. 
It will need to be carefully handled 
and its fittings are locally sourced. 
Mostly the Door of Mercy stands ajar. 
In spirit and in flesh you cross its 
threshold each day, 
often unmindful, but sometimes, 
and increasingly, amazed at its potent 
familiarity. 
The smell of the food of home wafts 
out,  
the blood of the wounds of the earth 
flows in. 
It is not immediately apparent 
which side is which of the Door of 
Mercy, 
since they interchange fluidly, 
pain and promise etched sharply on 
both. 
Blessing is for all who come and go, 
stay and return, 
 helper and helped, 
all belonging, each bestowing. 
My friend says: You only have to 
knock once, 
and you only have to knock lightly.  
The God of Mercy, whose door it is, 
is always home. 

 

 
Mrs Susan Macdonald 
Deputy Principal - Faith & Mission 

Mrs Kerrie Fraser, Principal 

groups to discuss their observations of leadership characteristics. 
 

I hope that the information from the Triangular Meeting assists your daughters 
to perform at their best for Term 2. I look forward to catching up with many of 

you at events throughout the term.  
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View the latest videos HERE.  

The  official Mercedes College Facebook  
page went live this week! 

 

 Donôt forget to visit and like our page so you can stay up to date 
with College news and events.   

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCWfze5mSD7yrba0pUGGnrLQ
https://youtu.be/8g1DWGyoqlc
https://www.facebook.com/Mercedes-College-1873758986175380/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCWfze5mSD7yrba0pUGGnrLQ?nohtml5=False
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Pastoral Care News 

Year 9/10 Community 
Year 9 - Mrs Alicia Sharpe 
It was great to see the Year 9 girls return to school looking refreshed and energised, ready for another busy term. As you can 
imagine, the term began with a large amount of excitement and anticipation, as the girls anxiously awaited their first Ballroom 
Dancing lesson. After getting over the nerves and initial hesitation, it was clear to all that the next few weeks of dance lessons 
will bring many laughs and new friendships formed. The girls are to be commended on their cooperative and enthusiastic 
approach so far. Ballroom Dancing is always a memorable experience and I hope that the girls embrace all that it has to offer 
over the next few weeks.  
 
Year 11/12 Community 
Year 11 - Mrs Sherrin Adams 
It is pleasing to see a very positive beginning to Term 2 - the girls are realizing that Year 11 involves a great deal of 
application. On Thursday Elevate Education presented another aspect of Study Skills, which we hope the girls found helpful. 
The Year 11 students have had three sessions from this organization. I encourage them to visit the companyôs website in the 
lead-up to exams.  
 

Congratulations to all of the girls involved in the Relay for Life last weekend, and especially to Chantelle Stacey, who took on 
an extra challenge -  taking the plunge and abseiling 160 meters down the side of the QV1 building in Perthôs CBD, as part of 
her fundraising. Thank you to the girls who were generous in their support of all of the fundraising associated with the Relay for 
Life.  
 

With exams rapidly approaching, I encourage the girls to attend school regularly, have healthy meals, get adequate exercise 
and sufficient sleep. It is important that they do not over-commit themselves, so that they can approach their exams knowing 
that they are adequately prepared. 
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Curriculum News 

Mathematics - Mr Peter Mee, HOLA 
NAPLAN ï Numeracy, Thursday 11 May 
Mathematics teachers of Years 7 and 9 students will be providing some NAPLAN revision prior to the test ï however students 
are more than welcome to do more. Past NAPLAN papers and worked solutions are available at:  
Student_Common\Mathematics\Resources\NAPLAN practice tests 
 

Students and parents should note that the numeracy test is changing format for 2017. Year 7 and Year 9 students will now sit 
one numeracy test session instead of two. The number of questions has been reduced from 64 to 48. The test includes two 
parts: Part A (where a calculator is allowed, 50 minutes) and Part B (where a calculator is not allowed, 10 minutes). 
 

Students are reminded to bring a 2B pencil, a sharpener, an eraser, and their scientific calculator (with working batteries).  
Thank you and good luck to all students. 

Academic News - Mrs Liana Strutt, Deputy Principal - Academic Services 
NAPLAN Testing - Year 7 and 9 
The National Assessment Program for Literacy and Numeracy will be held next week on Tuesday 9 May  (Language 
Conventions and Reading) Wednesday 10 May (Writing) and Thursday 11 May (Numeracy).   
 

Year 7 and 9 students will be required to attend school for this testing. If you anticipate your daughter will not be able to attend 
due to illness, please notify Student Services or the Absentee Line so we can reschedule a test. Tests will only be taken until 
Friday 12 May ï no tests will be held after this date.   
 

Students will be required to bring a 2B pencil, eraser and sharpener to the test. Calculators are required for the Calculator 
section of the Numeracy test held on Thursday. If students finish the tests early, they may bring a book or quiet work to 
complete as they will not be able to leave the room. 
 

For Year 9 students, the NAPLAN will inform of the minimum requirement for the Australian Literacy and Numeracy Standard.  
This is demonstrated if a student achieves above Band 8 in the testing in the areas of Reading, Writing and Numeracy.  
Students who do not achieve at this standard will be required to complete the Online Literacy and Numeracy test set by the 
School Curriculum and Standards Authority in Western Australia in Year 10. More information about this will be made available 
when the NAPLAN results are released in September. 
 

If you have any queries about NAPLAN, please contact Liana Strutt at lstrutt@mercedes.wa.edu.au or phone 9323 1379. 
 

OLNA Testing - March Round 
Results for OLNA testing in the March round for Year 10, 11 and 12 students will be available on Wednesday 17 May. Reports 
will be sent home in the mail. 

Mercy Service Learning - Mrs Susan Macdonald, Deputy Principal - Faith and Mission 
Mercedes Collegeôs Mercy Service-Learning program is a highly respected program within our community that allows our girls 
to participate in acts of service for not-for-profit organisations.  When a student wishes to participate in an activity she needs to 
complete and submit an Application to Participate form. These forms allow our Mercy Service-Learning Coordinator to know 

mailto:lstrutt@mercedes.wa.edu.au
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General News 

The Arts - Mrs Kathleen Cocks, HOLA  
NIDA Tour 2017 
In the first week of the April school holidays, 16 Year 12 ATAR Drama students left for a Drama trip to NIDA ï the National 
Institute of Dramatic Art in Sydney. Our girls went with two other schools, Penrhos College and Perth Modern School to form a 
mega-group of 55 students, and participated in a week of Drama workshops in voice, movement, improvisation and self-
devised drama. They were taught by NIDA graduates who currently work in the industry as well as NIDA tutors. 
 

Every evening they attended  drama productions, the highlight being the musical Kinky Boots. 
 

All of the girls who attended thoroughly enjoyed the experience and have said they learned so much from the trip. We look 
forward to seeing their future performance work!  

important details that assist for insurance purposes, ensure that the activity is appropriate to our school values and the 
program requirements as well as confirming that parents and guardians are aware of the nature of the activity their daughter 
will participate in. Organisations that do not meet our expectations in providing a safe and positive service environment are 
vetted and new organisations can be investigated by the Coordinator. It is a requirement that the Application to Participate 
form is submitted to the Coordinator at least 3 school days prior to participating in an activity. Once the Application has been 
approved, students are given a Service Receipt that needs to be stapled to the Mercy Service- Learning journal.  

Yesterday the Year 11 Certificate II in Creative Industries class, 
and a group of Year 9 Media students, visited Channel 9 studios 
for a behind the scene tour.  

Year 11 Certificate II Creative Industries 

Important Message from the College Psychology Team  
13 Reasons Why ï Important information for parents 
13 Reasons Why is a Netflix series that debuted in Australia in late March and depicts a young woman who suicides. It 
presents the viewer with very confronting and graphic messaging and imagery, and many young people are watching the 
series. 
 

Last week, headspace issued a warning following growing concerns raised by schools, parents and young people 
across Australia about some content featured in the series.  
 

A release from headspace: ñThis show directly exposes viewers to very risky suicide content and may lead to a very 
distressing reaction by the viewer particularly if the audience is children and young people. National and international research 
clearly indicates the very real impact and risk to harmful suicide exposure leading to increased risk and possible suicide 
contagion. 
 

Dr Claire Kelly, MHFA Youth Programs Manager says, "Telling young people they shouldnôt watch it may reinforce the idea 
that suicide shouldnôt be discussed. Instead, itôs important for the adults around them to be ready to talk to them about the 
content, and about what they should do if they or one of their friends needs help." 
 

If your daughters have viewed or plan on watching the series, parents are encouraged to watch with them and be prepared to 
discuss the content afterwards. There is a debrief episode in the óTrailers and moreô section titled óBeyond the Reasonsô which 
should be watched at the end of the show. The following websites also provide a guide on how to discuss these issues with 
your teens: 
 

https://mhfa.com.au/news/2017-04-21/32544/resources-adults-and-young-people-watching-netflix-tv-show-13-reasons-why 
 

https://www.headspace.org.au/news/dangerous-content-in-13-reasons-why/ 

https://mhfa.com.au/news/2017-04-21/32544/resources-adults-and-young-people-watching-netflix-tv-show-13-reasons-why
https://www.headspace.org.au/news/dangerous-content-in-13-reasons-why/


Mercedes College Newsletter 

5 

Vol. 44 Number 5 / Week 2 Term Two / 4 May 2017 

L to R: Year 12 ATAR Drama students during the NIDA tour; Music students enjoyed an exciting performance from UWAôs Pi¶ata Percussion 
last Friday.  

Library - Ms Joanna Kagi , HOLA  
Mercedes Library is a very welcoming space. Staff work hard as a 
team to ensure our facilities meet the needs of the students and 
staff. 
 

A wide range of quality information resources is available, both 
physically and virtually/digitally, for use at School or at home. 
 

Students can retrieve online resources, including selected 
websites, digital video and online databases such 
as encyclopaedias, specialist reference materials, news and 
magazine articles, video and eBooks, through the Library Apps on 
the Seqta Library Portal page 
 

A wonderful selection of new releases have arrived, so make sure 
your daughter visits the Library to check them out.  

A selection of new books on display in the library this 
week. 

Music - Ms Claire Glendinning, Director of Music 
Would you like to join a Music ensemble? 
Term 2 is a good time to join a music ensemble and we highly recommend all students enrolled in Music be part of at least one 
group. There are groups available for strings, woodwind, brass, percussion and vocalists. Please contact Ms Jan Lawson in 
Music Administration, 9323 1353 or jlawson@mercedes.wa.edu.au  
 

House Choir 
Thank you to everyone who participated in the House Performing Arts Festival for 2017! All of the Choirs worked so hard 
under the Direction of their Year 11 & 12 leaders and staff mentors. Thank you to all of the leaders for their guidance and 
enthusiasm during Term 1.  
 

If girls would like to continue a choir, there are rehearsals on Tuesday mornings at 7.30 in the Lecture Theatre. All are 
welcome and no auditions are necessary! 
 

Pi¶ata Percussion 
We were very fortunate to have Pi¶ata Percussion from UWA visit Mercedes last Friday. This group of students includes 
Carissa Soares, from the Class of 2016, who is studying Music at UWA on the Tunley Scholarship. They performed exciting 
new percussion works for our Music students and had a Q&A session afterwards. It was a fantastic concert and we hope to 
have them back again soon! If students are interested in seeing more of them, their next concert is on 26 May, 5.30pm in the 
Callaway Auditorium at UWA. Thank you to Dr Louise Devenish and the students for performing for us. 
 

Diary Dates 
Friday 12 May Music Photos for all Mercedes groups. Please bring your instrument and uniform as required. 
Thursday 18 May Year 11 ATAR Practical Exams 
Friday 19 May Trinity Middle School Music Night. String Ensemble & Wind Ensemble required. More details to be  
   emailed home. 
Monday 22 May Year 12 ATAR Practical Exams 
Friday 23 June Trinity Senior School Music Night. Select Choir, Wind Orchestra, String Orchestra required. More details 
   to be emailed home in June. 
Saturday 24 June ABODA Festival: Wind Orchestra. Times to be confirmed. 
Sunday 25 June ABODA Festival: String Orchestra. Times to be confirmed. 


